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Summer Term

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ψ!ƭƭ !ƎŜΩ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ 
11:00 on the first Sunday of every month; as 
well as to 11:00 on other Sundays, where 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻǾŜǊ о Ŏŀƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ Ψ{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΥ 
Mini ς/h{ah{ΩΦ ! ŎǊŝŎƘŜ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ 
younger children, with a parent.

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ς{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŜǘŜ Υ 
Saturday 21 June 2014 @ 12.00 noon

Proverbs 22 v 6 ςTeach children how they should live, and they will remember it all their life

Monday 2nd June ςChildren return to school
Friday 6th June @ TBC ςMaths workshop for Parents (part2)
Thursday 19th June @ 1.30 ςSports Day (20th reserve in case of rain)
Saturday 21st June ς{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŜǘŜ 
Saturday 28th June ςSchool BBQ
Thursday 10th July ςAnnual progress & achievement reports to Parents
Sunday 13th July @11.00 ς9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ Υ ! ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ school  picnic
Week beginning 14th July ςPupil progress meetings
Tuesday 22nd July ς9ƴŘ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ {ƘŀǊƛƴƎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ Ϫ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ

Dear Parents, 

I can not believe we have finished yet another half term and about to start the last one of this 

year. How time just flies by! Last half term was a short one but a very busy one. The children have 

been learning about Minibeasts and have had fun exploring outside and investigating the mini 

creatures. They have also loved creating their very own Minibeast garden where they 

have collected, investigated and nurtured the Minibeasts, making a lovely new home for them to live 

in. Next week we should have some tiny Caterpillars arriving In London Class! I'm sure you will 

hear all about how they are eating and growing fatter and fatter by the day until they eventually turn 

into beautiful butterflies! (So do ask your child for an update on the caterpillars each day) London 

Class have also had fun making their own airport and have moved on to learning about space. We 

look forward to seeing the first 'space' models arrive into school this month.

We look forward to the next month which is jammed packed already. We have sports day coming 

up and so they will be mastering their skills for this, along with the adults! The children will be 

finishing their topic off on Space and Minibeasts and will move on to learning about Zoo and Jungle 

animals and things we find 'Under the Sea'. London Class will also be moving towards a more 

formal approach to learning to prepare themselves for their move to Year 1 which is scarily not too 

far away!

So, here is to the last half term of this year, one which I know will be a very memorable one!

Miss Apicella & Miss Thompson

Dear Parents,
It seems astonishing that the next half-term sees us welcoming our new reception children and parents as they 
begin their induction for school in September, and our current London class prepare to move oninto Year 1. Our 
first year has flown by!To this end I am delighted to announce that the governing body have appointed Mr. Adam 
Malin to teach Year 1.He is experienced at teaching both Receptionand year1 age groups andwill be joining our 
staff for training before September. We will be welcoming him to school towards the end of term when he will meet 
London class and spend the day with them.His subject specialism is Science and he will be leading this part of the 
curriculum. 
I am delighted to report to you that our school was recently extremely successful in the moderation of judgments for 
Early Years' assessments: This national policy of sampling some 25% of schools is undertaken by the Borough 
andoperates to ensure that assessment levels are accurate.Miss Apicellahad worked in harness with other local 
schools to prepare for this and we were commended upon the detail and accuracy of our judgments, and our 
obvious in-depth knowledge of our children.The morning consisted of a four-hour scrutiny and discussion involving 
myself, Miss Thompson and Miss Apicellawith two members of staff from the Borough assessment team. When we 
report to you our assessment levels of your child in July you can be confident of the accuracy.
Meanwhile there is still plenty of learning to be covered so let's enjoy the next few weeks and hope for some 
seasonal summery weather in order that the children can enjoy learning outdoors as much as possible.

Catherine Davis

http://www.stmaryshamptonschool.org.uk/


follow the school on Twitter - @SMHamptonSchool

We have collected 8866vouchers ςThank you 
Once again a huge thank you to Mr Arthur who has had the unenvied task of counting the 
ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎΧǇƘŜǿΗ Still time to check your purses/wallets for some extra vouchers ςwe will select 
items for our outdoor playground and ask the children to vote for their favourite

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƻƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ςall newsletters are stored here; term 
dates & events (in calendar) plus lots of photos from trips & visits, classroom 
achievements and special curriculum topics. 

Cookery Club  

Thank you to Josh, Izzy & Leanne 
Simmons for introducing London 
/ƭŀǎǎ ǘƻ  Ψ{ƛƴƎƛƴƎ  IŀƴŘǎΩ ςwhat a 
wonderful afternoon!

Super Chef Moffatt 
I was very lucky to have been given the opportunity to help Miss 
Moffatt in the kitchen a few weeks ago; preparing the children at St 
aŀǊȅΩǎ ŀ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅΣ ƴǳǘǊƛǘƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŀǎǘȅ ƳŜŀƭΦ L ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŀ ƭǳƴŎƘ 
with them and it was delicious. The children devoured the crunchy 
cornflake chicken along with their pasta and all their vegetables, and 
L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ǉǳŜǳƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘǎΦThe 
Butternut Squash Cake; yes you heard correctly(!) Butternut squash 
ƛƴ ŀ ŎŀƪŜΗ ²Ŝƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ōȅ ŦŀǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘƛŜǎǘ ŎŀƪŜ LΩǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ŜŀǘŜƴ 
and the tastiest! Miss aƻŦŦŀǘǘ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ŀ άǎǳǇŜǊ ŎƘŜŦέΦ {ƘŜ ƛǎ ǿŜƭƭ 
organised, meticulous and FAST! It makes me thoroughly happy to 
know Riannais getting a healthy meal at lunch and sharing it with 
ƘŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦ DƻƻŘ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
Jamie Oliver Live Lesson on Friday 16th ςwith Super Chef Moffatt 
leading the way, London Class will enjoy every minute. Finally a huge 
THANK YOU to Miss Moffatt ςyou do a superb job. 
Seena(aka wƛŀƴƴŀΩǎmummy)

Still going strong; 

more lovely dishes 

at Tuesdayõs cookery 

club

There is a further opportunity in the dining hall- for you to join your child for lunch 
so they can demonstrate how much independence they have learnt this year, and 
what wonderful eaters they all are.
Up to a maximum of 2 adults per child are invited. Weregret that we are unable to 
accommodate any younger children. Cost £2.50
Menu ςwƻŀǎǘ ¢ǳǊƪŜȅΣ ΨƧŀŎƪŜǘΩ wƻŀǎǘ ǇƻǘŀǘƻŜǎ ϧ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ
Date & Time : 11th July 12:15 ς1:00
Please advise MrsParker by 30th June if you would like to come



Jamie Oliver's live cooking lesson for 
Food Revolution Day - 16 May 

Receiving 
their 

certificates 

Mixing, stirring, & eating! 

Watching 
& learning 

/ƻǳƴǘŘƻǿƴΧ



Message from 

Miss A.

Tree of Friendship
Nominations for May 2014

�‡ Miss Moffatt
�‡ Josh Simmons
�‡ Jackie Sanders
�‡ Mrs Rance
�‡ SamrathMahl

CLb![ ¢Ih¦DI¢{ Χ
To my mind, the greatest reward and luxury of travel
is to be able to experience everyday things as if for the first time,
to be in a position in which almost nothing is so familiar
it is taken for granted.

-Bill Bryson

Teacher announcement ςAs Miss Davis has announced, Mr Malin will be 
joining us in September. We will send you his letter of introduction shortly.

The PTFA would like to take this opportunity to thank all who 
attended and supported our quiz night! We had a great time 
organisingthis and were astounded with the outcome and 
success of our first event and most importantly the hundreds 
that we raised. We'd like to continue to host further events and 
are keen to have your thoughts in helping us do so. Please take 
the time to join our next PTFA meeting at 7.30pm on 
Wednesday 4th June to learn more of future initiatives and how 
you can get involved!

Sports day ς19 June @ 1.30pm
You will receive a letter with all the finer details for what to wear 
& how to prepare, on the first week back after half ςǘŜǊƳ ΧΦ 

Uniform hats ςnow on sale with the PTFA.
tŜǊ aƛǎǎ 5ŀǾƛǎΩ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǎǳƴǎŎǊŜŜƴΤ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ 
bottles /tubes are labelled & your child knows how to apply 
it.

The school lunch amount for the last term up to 22 July is £77.70 unless 
there have been any days absence ςas usual, the exact amount due will be 
in book bags on the last day of term. Thank you

Safety, safety, safetyςthere are still concerns regarding the 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
you are with them as they near the end of the pathway. Miss 
Apicellaǿƛƭƭ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ{¢htΩ ǎƛƎƴ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ

�‡Don't forget the MathsMorning Part 2 on Friday 6th June 2014.Because of the 
nature of this session we would like to politely ask that you do not bring little ones 
with you if possible.You will be watching an example of a free flow session and a 
carpet session and so it will be very off putting and distracting for the children if little 
ones are around.
�‡You will all have now had the project books back with the new tasks for this 
term. Again they were all absolutely fantastic.We encourage the children to do as 
much of it as possible for themselves this term, in terms of the writing and 
drawings! The date for the project books to be returned is FRIDAY 11TH JULY 2014. 
We ask that project books are returned by this date and no later.They have been a 
huge success this year and we are very proud of the work produced in them by the 
children, Well done!


